Pastoral Council Meeting Notes September 26, 2022 Secretary: Rachel Green

Opening Prayer- Gavin Davis

Review and approve the August meeting notes – Rob motioned to pass the August meeting notes, Rachel second.

Father Joe Updates

- Briefly discussed the Widow & Widowers group upcoming first meeting. Amy has a friend that leads this group elsewhere, has written a book and does retreats. This might be a possible resource for our new group to consider.
- We have three candidates (baptized) and two catechumens (unbaptized) who will be in this year's RCIA program. Father says we can make known that the process is "shortened/different" for a baptized candidate.
- The bishop has given each church within the diocese the ability to determine when to return to distributing the cup at mass. Father thinks it's too early to start distributing the cup at St Joseph the Worker. The Pastoral Council agreed.
- Discussed reviving sending a care package or letters to college students. No action items were determined.
- Overall, the revived signup software for weekend ministries is doing good.
- Loyd IT installed our new phone system.

Group Discussion

Old Business

Update on Church Website

- Amy and Sue Coombe have been working on drop down category simplification. LPI is offering suggestions.
- Amy is investigating adding the ability to make payments on the site. It may involve a small added convenance/use fee.
- We will not add the ability to pick dates for mass times in honor of deceased loved ones because it needs to be coordinated by the church secretary.
- Amy would like to have the Web site updates released by the end of the year. When an
 implementation date is determined Father will announce it at mass. During the down
 time people will be redirected to a page that indicates the site is under construction and
 there will be links to access basic information.

Update on LED Sign

 The Chatham code enforcement manager has been out of the office. Jennifer will schedule a meeting to seek approval before our next Pastoral Council meeting.

Dinner circle

 Carolyn and Don Werner will lead the dinner circle ministry. Current plans are to start in the Spring with March, April and May dates and then continue in the Fall with September, October, and November dates. If people remain interested this will become an annual event.

Update on Parish brochures to distribute to hotels

- Debbie reported that most of the hotels she contacted are willing to display our brochures.
- Most hotels do not have binders in the room.
- Springfield Suites has a QR code for "Visit Springfield Illinois..." Debbie discussed approaching the Springfield Tourism to see if they can add our brochure to it.
- We need an updated brochure to proceed. Pat will reach out to Sue Coombe to determine the status.

• Weeds in the parking lot

- Father reached out to our current lawn care provider and trimming the weeds is already in our service. The provider will reach out to his staff to make sure it is done.
- Father does not want to add new plants or trees until after work on the parking lot and the drain issue is completed.

• Trunk or Treat

 Sister provided information on Trunk or Treat. The Pastoral Council did not want to sponsor the event and we did not determine who could. This was tabled until next year.

New Business

Planning for future focus on the Eucharistic events

 A big diocesan celebration of the Eucharist is being planned for October 28, 2023, at the Bank of Springfield convention center. Scott Hahn and Bishop Barron will be speaking.

Pastoral Council Meeting Notes September 26, 2022 Secretary: Rachel Green

Opening Prayer- Gavin Davis

Review and approve the August meeting notes – Rob motioned to pass the August meeting notes, Rachel second.

Father Joe Updates

- Briefly discussed the Widow & Widowers group upcoming first meeting. Amy has a friend that leads this group elsewhere, has written a book and does retreats. This might be a possible resource for our new group to consider.
- We have three candidates (baptized) and two catechumens (unbaptized) who will be in this year's RCIA program. Father says we can make known that the process is "shortened/different" for a baptized candidate.
- The bishop has given each church within the diocese the ability to determine when to return to distributing the cup at mass. Father thinks it's too early to start distributing the cup at St Joseph the Worker. The Pastoral Council agreed.
- Discussed reviving sending a care package or letters to college students. No action items were determined.
- Overall, the revived signup software for weekend ministries is doing good.
- Loyd IT installed our new phone system.

Group Discussion

Old Business

Update on Church Website

- Amy and Sue Coombe have been working on drop down category simplification. LPI is offering suggestions.
- Amy is investigating adding the ability to make payments on the site. It may involve a small added convenance/use fee.
- We will not add the ability to pick dates for mass times in honor of deceased loved ones because it needs to be coordinated by the church secretary.
- Amy would like to have the Web site updates released by the end of the year. When an
 implementation date is determined Father will announce it at mass. During the down
 time people will be redirected to a page that indicates the site is under construction and
 there will be links to access basic information.

Update on LED Sign

 The Chatham code enforcement manager has been out of the office. Jennifer will schedule a meeting to seek approval before our next Pastoral Council meeting.

Dinner circle

 Carolyn and Don Werner will lead the dinner circle ministry. Current plans are to start in the Spring with March, April and May dates and then continue in the Fall with September, October, and November dates. If people remain interested this will become an annual event.

Update on Parish brochures to distribute to hotels

- Debbie reported that most of the hotels she contacted are willing to display our brochures.
- Most hotels do not have binders in the room.
- Springfield Suites has a QR code for "Visit Springfield Illinois..." Debbie discussed approaching the Springfield Tourism to see if they can add our brochure to it.
- We need an updated brochure to proceed. Pat will reach out to Sue Coombe to determine the status.

• Weeds in the parking lot

- Father reached out to our current lawn care provider and trimming the weeds is already in our service. The provider will reach out to his staff to make sure it is done.
- Father does not want to add new plants or trees until after work on the parking lot and the drain issue is completed.

• Trunk or Treat

 Sister provided information on Trunk or Treat. The Pastoral Council did not want to sponsor the event and we did not determine who could. This was tabled until next year.

New Business

Planning for future focus on the Eucharistic events

 A big diocesan celebration of the Eucharist is being planned for October 28, 2023, at the Bank of Springfield convention center. Scott Hahn and Bishop Barron will be speaking.

Pastoral Council Meeting Notes September 26, 2022 Secretary: Rachel Green

Opening Prayer- Gavin Davis

Review and approve the August meeting notes – Rob motioned to pass the August meeting notes, Rachel second.

Father Joe Updates

- Briefly discussed the Widow & Widowers group upcoming first meeting. Amy has a friend that leads this group elsewhere, has written a book and does retreats. This might be a possible resource for our new group to consider.
- We have three candidates (baptized) and two catechumens (unbaptized) who will be in this year's RCIA program. Father says we can make known that the process is "shortened/different" for a baptized candidate.
- The bishop has given each church within the diocese the ability to determine when to return to distributing the cup at mass. Father thinks it's too early to start distributing the cup at St Joseph the Worker. The Pastoral Council agreed.
- Discussed reviving sending a care package or letters to college students. No action items were determined.
- Overall, the revived signup software for weekend ministries is doing good.
- Loyd IT installed our new phone system.

Group Discussion

Old Business

Update on Church Website

- Amy and Sue Coombe have been working on drop down category simplification. LPI is offering suggestions.
- Amy is investigating adding the ability to make payments on the site. It may involve a small added convenance/use fee.
- We will not add the ability to pick dates for mass times in honor of deceased loved ones because it needs to be coordinated by the church secretary.
- Amy would like to have the Web site updates released by the end of the year. When an
 implementation date is determined Father will announce it at mass. During the down
 time people will be redirected to a page that indicates the site is under construction and
 there will be links to access basic information.

Update on LED Sign

 The Chatham code enforcement manager has been out of the office. Jennifer will schedule a meeting to seek approval before our next Pastoral Council meeting.

Dinner circle

 Carolyn and Don Werner will lead the dinner circle ministry. Current plans are to start in the Spring with March, April and May dates and then continue in the Fall with September, October, and November dates. If people remain interested this will become an annual event.

Update on Parish brochures to distribute to hotels

- Debbie reported that most of the hotels she contacted are willing to display our brochures.
- Most hotels do not have binders in the room.
- Springfield Suites has a QR code for "Visit Springfield Illinois..." Debbie discussed approaching the Springfield Tourism to see if they can add our brochure to it.
- We need an updated brochure to proceed. Pat will reach out to Sue Coombe to determine the status.

• Weeds in the parking lot

- Father reached out to our current lawn care provider and trimming the weeds is already in our service. The provider will reach out to his staff to make sure it is done.
- Father does not want to add new plants or trees until after work on the parking lot and the drain issue is completed.

• Trunk or Treat

 Sister provided information on Trunk or Treat. The Pastoral Council did not want to sponsor the event and we did not determine who could. This was tabled until next year.

New Business

Planning for future focus on the Eucharistic events

 A big diocesan celebration of the Eucharist is being planned for October 28, 2023, at the Bank of Springfield convention center. Scott Hahn and Bishop Barron will be speaking.